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22-1180

Regarding the additional funding (item 22-1180), the City Council
must know they have NOT kept their promise they made to voters
when they passed Prop F in 2000, which provided funding to
expand existing shelters and increase the number of City Shelters
from 6 to 8. The department still only operates in 6. The number
of dog kennels was meant to be expanded to 1200 for them to be
safe and humane. LAAS does not have access to all of these
kennels and the animals are living in overcrowded and inhumane
conditions. It is imperative that you add additional shelters to
improve response times. You have not kept your promises and
animals are dying every day because of it. Please, do your jobs!!
These animals are suffering and dying. It is a complete disgrace to
live in the city of Los Angeles with so many animals suffering
and dying. | have never seen anything like it. You must open the
two new shelters to save these poor innocent lives.



